East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 28th November 2011.
	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Bob Haskins, Pauline Olivant, Dave Olivant, Hilary Palmer, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Sean Harrington and Mike Gardner. 

In attendance: Ally Wright



	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Ian Whitehead.

	

	2
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 15th August 2011 – agreed as accurate subject to correcting date for next meeting to be 16th January 2012.


	

	3
	Website version of minutes – to be published as amended in Item 2 above.

	Ernie Williams to inform webmaster

	4
	Vacancies

There are 3 key vacancies which need to be filled on the Committee. At this stage the key one is Secretary. However, we also need a Vice-Chairman and Development Officer (in case of the development officer we may wait until the role of BO groups is better defined).

In addition we need the Independent Financial Advisor role to be filled as Roger Edwards was not willing to take this on with the current Constitution. It is hoped to have the constitution re-written and an EGM before the next account review is due and Roger may be willing to undertake review again. However, in mean time clubs are encourage to see if they have anyone else who could fulfil the role. 


	Bob Haskins, Pauline Olivant, Sean Harrington and Mike Gardner to see if clubs can find nominees for roles.

	5
	Urgent Items
	

	
	i) EMOA AGM – It was agreed that all reps were approved and that as the new structure for Committees and Groups in British Orienteering became defined we might look to refine roles then. 
	

	
	ii) Review of Association Constitution – After discussion the best approach was felt to be as follows:

a. Ernie Williams to request Roy Denney to draft new version of the constitution and what he thinks it should say.

b. Roy to then circulate to Sean Harrington (LOG), Bob Haskins (LEI), Ranald Macdonald (DVO) and Pauline Olivant (NOC).

c. Club reps to provide feedback to Roy.

d. Roy to re-draft based on these discussions and decide if another iteration required with club reps

e. At March meeting provide feedback to the committee.

f. Hold an EGM in May to formally agree changes to constitution


	Ernie to contact Roy Denney to draft constitution

Club nominees to review

	
	iii) Approval of Grade B and Grade C Controllers

Ranald Macdonald provided new email addresses for all the DVO Controllers.

Eric Gebbett and Dave Olivant to be removed from list and all other Grade B and C Controllers as listed were approved by the Committee.
	Ernie Williams to edit in changes and forward to BO

	
	iv) East Midlands Training Day – The day was successful with 7 attendees from NOC, 6 from DVO and 4 from LOG. In terms of the courses 6 attended Event Safety, 6 attended the Planners course and 9 attended the Organisers course.
British Orienteering are looking at alternative delivery methods in future. These could be tutor led, on-line or mentored in club (with trained mentors).

On British Orienteering website be aware that Event Officials can drill down to specific sections of the handbook and just get to those for things such as tips.
There were no takers for the beginners Mapping course but we may have a need for an Advanced Mappers course. Do clubs need this?
	Bob Haskins, Pauline Olivant, Sean Harrington and Mike Gardner to see if clubs need Advanced Mapping course.

	
	v) Proposed Controllers Conference – LEI had proposed a Controllers Conference to ensure everyone knew latest rules, etc. All controllers would be invited. Finding a date may be difficult but will look in to finding a date, possibly in late Spring/early Summer (mid to late May and early to mid June) for a few hours after an event.
	Ernie to identify potential dates for this.

	
	vi) Urgent Matters Arising from the Minutes – None
	

	6
	Treasurers Report

A separate report was circulated by the Treasurer. Quite a bit of money in and out for the Junior Squad.
Viv is looking into whether to re-invest all or part of the current Investment Bond.
	

	7.
	Correspondence

a) National Events & Competitions Committee Chairman appointment – Ernie briefed the committee on the appointment of Mike Forrest as the new Chairman (the only applicant).
b) National Events & Competitions Committee: Ernie circulated documents for the nominations of committee. Everyone should be encouraged to think about getting nominated. Nominations go through Association Chairman.
c) Emails: No other emails.
d) Events Committee Minutes – The main item highlighted in these Minutes was the statement that “MF informed the meeting that it is not business as usual and that all groups are stood down from this moment onwards and that meetings are not to take place. MF will get back to all group members on what the next steps will be”. Concern that some things were in progress and even that meetings in the first months of 2012 had been scheduled.
e) Development Committee Minutes – These were circulated.
	Ernie to get BO to put forms on website. If not arrange to get on EM site

	8.
	Fixtures

(a) EMOA League: 2011 - remaining events are:

18th  December: Walesby (NOC)

28th  December: Willesley (LEI)

(b) EM 2011 League Awards will be presented at 22nd Jan NOC event at Blidworth at 10:00am

(c) EMOA League 2012  

Events currently listed, each having eight courses (W, Y. O. LG. SG, G, BL and BR) all Events at Level C:

15th January: Shining Cliff (DVO)

22nd January Blidworth (NOC)

29th January: Welbeck DSFC (LEI)
12th February: Thieves Wood (LEI))

26th February: Lindop (DVO)

4th March: South Common (LOG)

18th March: Thoresby North (NOC)

1st April: Ratby (LEI)

15th April:Riber/Bow Woods (DVO)

19th May: Bradgate Park (LEI)

10th June: Allestree (DVO)

9th September: Longshaw (DVO)

21st October: Byrons Walk (NOC)

28th October: Carsington (DVO)

4th November: Spring Cottage (LEI)

11th November: Wellow (NOC)

23rd December: Walesby (NOC)

30th December: Beacon Hill (LEI)
(d) 2012 Urban League
It is planned to have one event from each of the 4 major clubs with scoring given as best 3 from 4 results. Winners will be best man and women in each of the 6 normal event classes (i.e. 12 awards). The events so far nominated are:

8th July – Nottingham City

2nd Sept – Lincoln City

20th Oct – Ashby


DVO still to nominate their event

(e) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) CompassSport Cup & Trophy Final – DVO – October 16th 2011 at Longshaw  - All went well.

(ii) Midland Championships 2013 - NOC - February 3rd at Sherwood Forest. 24 months embargo.  Some additional access problems being looked at.
(iii) CompassSport Cup and Trophy 1st Round on 17th February 2013 - LEI have bid for the Level B Event to be in EMOA Region at Fineshade Woods.
(iv) British Sprint Championships 2013 – LEI - April 20th at Loughborough University. 24 month embargo. Being mapped. Planner and Organiser appointed.

(v) British Middle Championships 2013 - DVO - April 21st at Stanton Moor. 24 month embargo. Some issues around parking field.

(vi) Yvette Baker Trophy Final 2013 - LOG - July 7th - Belton Park a possibility. 
(vii) British Schools Championships 2013 – DVO – November 17th at Shipley Park. 12 month embargo.
(f) Aligning Fixtures
There was some concern that not all Club Fixtures Secretaries were circulating details to other Clubs. It was agreed Mike Gardner would get all their emails addresses and make sure the message they need to be communicating was reinforced.  It was also agreed to investigate the use of ‘Google Docs’ with access limited to EM Club Fixtures Co-ordinators/Secretaries.
(g) East Midland Champs

It was agreed that the East Midland Champs for 2012 will be at DVOs Eyam event in November 2012.
	Mike Gardner to get all email addresses from clubs for Fixture Secretaries and make sure they know to communicate


	9
	Reports
(a) Coaching Committee - Hilary circulated her report in advance of the meeting.

The minutes of the meeting are not out yet.

There are 2 coaching days planned in the Lakes for individuals, clubs and groups with their own coach. Hilary Palmer has sent the emails to club coaches so please contact your club coach if you are interested

A new level 3 Coach is being issued to replace the old level 4 Regional Coach Award. The pilot course has taken place. Hilary will send the link out when available.

(b) Rules Group – there should be a new set of Rules, Appendices, Competition Rules and Event Guidelines available in January 2012 which should cover all the changes made recently.
(c) Map Group – Dave had circulated his report prior to the meeting.

(d) Senior Competitions Group – Masters Cup programme for 2012 has been published. Still interested in seeing more courses for older competitors at major relays.

	

	10
	EMEWS 

(a) Next issue No. 238 for early December.


	

	11
	Dates and venues for future meetings:

All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m..
16th  January 2012 – main Agenda item – implementation of EMOA Development Plan.
19th March 2012 – main Agenda item – draft of new Constitution.
28th May 2012 – An EGM to resolve the Constitution issues and approve the new version.
	


Meeting closed at 9:42pm
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